DBS User Advisory Group

Charter 
Purpose

The DBS User Advisory Group represents the interests of the Johnstone User Group (JUG), which is made up of all Johnstone owners using the Database Computer System.  The Advisory Group is committed to Database software improvement and enhancements for the benefit of all users.  Such improvements may include software functionality, third party software integration, and related hardware issues.

Role and Responsibilities

The DBS User Advisory Group’s role and responsibilities are:

· Communicate with JUG members to identify software issues or needed software enhancements. 

· Work with the DBS Oversight Board and the DBS General Manager to establish software priorities.

· Advise the DBS General Manager on software priorities, suggest practical solutions, and make enhancement recommendations. 

· The chairman of the User Advisory Group will act as the liaison between JUG members, the DBS Oversight Board and the DBS General Manager on priorities related to the database software.  

The DBS User Advisory group, or its Chairman, do not have operational or directional authority within the Database group.  

UAG membership, overall composition and quorum requirements

The DBS User Advisory Group will consist of nine members from the Johnstone User Group.  One UAG member will be appointed Chairman as elected by a majority of the UAG members.  At least five of the members must be owners and the chairperson must also be an owner.  A quorum will be met with 6 of the 9 UAG members present.    The composition of the UAG should include a mix of members from small stores, large stores, single stores and multi-stores. The UAG members should also include a cross-section of areas of understanding in the different modules of the Database system (i.e. accounting, forecasting, counter staff, and management).

Persons interested in serving on the UAG should be willing to make a commitment to attend two meetings annually and be willing to keep close contact with and work with their assigned Database users.  Elections will be for a three-year term with three seats up for election each year. The Chairman position will be on a one-year term basis with the ability to be re-elected.  (The current User Advisory Group will serve until the September 2006 business meeting.  At the September Business Meeting, nine members will be elected; three to one-year terms, three to two-year terms, and three to three-year terms, in order to establish an orderly rotation.) 

